ROYAL METEOROLOGICAL SOCIETY,
LONDON.

We have received the news that Dr. S.K.
Banerji, D.Sc., F.NL.1., who as the then Director
General of observatories inaugurated our
Journal in January this year, has been elected
as an Honorary Fellow of the Royal Meteoro-
logical Society, London, at its centenary cele-
brations meeting held in April this year, in
recognition of the emirent services rendered
by him to meteorological science. He was one

of the five foreign Meteorologists to receive
the distinction. Indian Meteorologists have
reason to be proud of this recognition abroad

of work done in India.



